
 

Code Enforcement Committee Meeting 

Thursday, February 25, 2016 

Red Bud City Hall 

Council Chambers (2
nd

 floor) 

 

Committee Members Present: Clem Esker, Bill Hanebutt, Mike Reed, Kyle Donjon, Don 

Thompson 

 

Council Members Present:   David Friess, Glenn Linnertz, Clarence Nail,   

 

Others Present: Mayor Tim Lowry, City Attorney Paul Ray, City 

Superintendent Josh Eckart, Code Administrator Jeff 

Mueller, Police Chief John Brittingham, Administrative 

Assistant Pam Poetker, City Clerk Joanne Cowell 

 

Committee Chairman Esker called the meeting to order at 9:11 p.m. 

 

Old Business 

I. Property Clean Up Plans 

1. Allen Property  

Code Administrator Mueller said that cleanup of the backyard, fence and 

abandoned pool, on the Allen property will begin in March and when completed 

will be billed to the Allens and probably a lien placed on their property. 

2. Carnahan Property  

Carnahan has all vehicles moved off of his property and is continuing to make 

progress on the cleanup.  Mueller will allow Carnahan to do his own cleanup as 

long as he is making progress. 

 

New Business  

I. Approval of Prior Month’s Meeting Minutes 

Recommendation made by Committee Chairman Esker, seconded by Committee Member 

Thompson to approve the minutes from the January 26, 2016 meeting.  Carried 

 

II. Training Request – Jeff Mueller 

Recommendation made by Committee Chairman Esker, seconded by Committee Member Reed 

to authorize Jeff Mueller to participate in the IDOT Documentation Course in Collinsville on 

March 23-25, 2016, with a fee of $50.  Carried 

 

III. Public Comments/Anything for the Good of the City  

Lazenby, who purchased six acres of land on Powell Road is coming before the planning 

commission in March to annex his property as R-2. They do want city utilities. This will 

be on the April council agenda. 

  

Meeting was adjourned at 9:15 p.m.  

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

Joanne G. Cowell, City Clerk 

Red Bud, Illinois 


